## de la Guerra, Sheila Public Comment

From:

elmatador@riseup.net

Sent:

Monday, November 1, 2021 4:00 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

Public comment for November 2nd meeting



Caution: This email originated from a source outside of the County of Santa Barbara. Do not click links or open attachments unless you verify the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Clerk of the Board:

Good afternoon. Please share the following public comment with the Santa Barbara County Supervisors prior to tomorrow's meeting and post publicly for all to see:

Santa Barbara County Supervisors:

We the People are being denied access to grocery stores, public transportation, and most public and private spaces because of the illegal, ineffective, and unconstitutional mask mandate implemented by Van Do-Reynoso and Henning Ansorg. They do not have the authority to restrict our breathing or mobility, their mandate is not a law, and Van Do-Reynoso does not even possess a medical degree. Many of us have medical exemptions from wearing a face mask. Our concerns have been ignored by Do-Reynoso, Ansorg, you, and other officials for the past twenty months. We are duly concerned that this state of medical tyranny, which has been politicized, will be justified indefinitely even though the danger is practically nonexistent but blatantly manufactured by the pharmaceutical corporations and the media which they control. The survival rate of those with SARS-CoV-2 is greater than 99%.

We will not allow this discrimination and tyranny to continue. If the mask mandate is not ended by November 5, 2021, then we may place Van Do-Reynoso, Henning Ansorg, you, and several other officials under citizens' arrest for misdemeanor crimes. We may also sue Santa Barbara County and the aforementioned individuals. You are guilty of aiding and abetting Do-Reynoso and Ansorg in their crimes, both of whom are guilty of child abuse by forcing children to wear face masks at schools. We remind you that you work for the People. We pay for your incomes, homes, and food yet you betray us by denying us access to grocery stores, transportation, employment, public meetings, etc. Stop hiding behind computer screens and open this county back up. Some of us gave you two weeks to "flatten the curve." Twenty months later and we are still being denied access to grocery stores, buses, post offices, libraries, banks, and many other places because of your horrible mask mandate. We have been patient and tried to reason with you. You chose to punish us and reward those two shills for the pharmaceutical industry instead. Now we may sue you, arrest you, and share the videos of your arrests worldwide.

If so you will have no one to blame but yourselves.

We are neighbors. Good ones. Shame be upon you for what you are doing to us! End your insane mask mandate, which you now own, now. We have had it with your overreaching restrictions. Enough!

Matthew J. Strezpek

Goleta